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On August 8, 2000, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Gerald J. Heffernan, and Fred Cunliffe of Council staff met AT&T Wireless PCS (AT&T) representatives Michael Austin for inspection of a Connecticut Light & Power Company (CL&P) electric transmission line structure (no. 489S) located off Rowayton Avenue at the Rowayton Railroad Station in Norwalk.  AT&T, with the agreement of CL&P, proposes to modify the transmission structure for telecommunications use and is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) is required for the modification.  

AT&T proposes to attach a 4.5-inch diameter by 5-foot high mast to an existing 95-foot tall monopole electric transmission structure.  A total of three, four-foot high panel antennas affixed to the mast would extend five feet above the top of the tower.  The total height of the structure with antennas would be 100 feet.  A structural analysis concludes no additional reinforcement is necessary for this proposal.  Also, AT&T has an agreement with the Connecticut Department of Transportation to construct a 12-foot by 20-foot equipment building near the base of the existing CL&P structure.  ConnDOT recommended that AT&T construct a 20-foot high by 30-foot long cable bridge over an existing access road adjacent to the railroad. Vegetation and a fence would be removed adjacent to the parking area and end of the railroad station platform. The proposed site is southwest of the Rowayton Railroad Station and east of Rowayton Avenue.  The site is zoned A Residential. The nearest residential properties are over 100 feet south across a CL&P ROW and Dean Court, and buffered by trees.

An existing parking lot off Belmont Place would be used by AT&T to access the structure. Utilities would be routed underground from an existing utility distribution pole on Belmont Place or Dean Court as determined by CL&P over ConnDOT property. No fencing or landscaping is proposed.

The worst case power density for the telecommunications operations at the site has been calculated to be less than 3% of the applicable standard for uncontrolled environments.  

AT&T contends that the proposed installation will not cause a substantial adverse environmental effect, and for this reason would not require a Certificate.
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